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                     Happy Birthday to all the October Darts! 

              It is your special day, live it to the fullest. 

 

        Libra---Diplomatic, Graceful, Peaceful, 

        Idealistic, Hospitable 

      Scorpio---Loyal, Passionate, Dynamic, 

        Resourceful, Hospitable  

 
Events/Activities during Octobeer 2021-----  

5th, Tuesday---World Teachers Day-Bless All 

10th, Sunday---Father-Daughter Day 

11th, Monday---Columbus Day 

13th, Wednesday---National Take Your Parents To Lunch Day 

16th, Saturday---Peace Officer Memorial Day 

31st, Sunday---Halloween (Trick or Treat)  

National Retirement Security Month    

Positive Attitude Month  

Enjoy life and the month of October to the fullest   

Class of 1956 Stay Safe, Eat Healthy, Be Well, Take Care              

   

   

  



 

 

       Sylvia Fisher Jutila 

Fellow Classmates, 

We did it----------we held our 65th Class Reunion (Luncheon) at the 
Golden Corral, Layton, Utah on Friday, September 10th.  A good   

 time was had by all.  We had 68 wonderful individuals show up for good food, good 

company and good conversation.  You will find pictures from the luncheon on pages 5 

and 7.  Everyone present said, “Lets do it again next year” - tentative date would be the 

second Friday, September 9, 2022.  As we get closer, more details and information on our 

66th Class Reunion will be finalized and published - stay safe and healthy. 

It is a shame that we continue to lose some of our Wonderful Classmates each year.  

Please take care of your bodies and your body will take care of you, lets all stick around for 

more and more Class Luncheons for many many years to come.  For 2020, we lost 12  

Wonderful Classmates and for 2021 (so far) we have lost 12 Wonderful Classmates.  It is with 

regrets and sorrow that I have to inform you of the death of SIX of our Wonderful  

Classmates and the spouse of one Classmate --- Terese Olsen Anderson (Obituary Page 2), 

Arleen Love & A.J. Lewallen (Obituary Page 3) - this is an interesting obituary it covers 

Arleen and her husband A.J., A.J. died on 08/17/2021 and Arleen died on 08/18/2021.               

Sandra Adams Smith (Obituary Page 5).  Dick Newcomb (Obituary Page 8).  Josephine  

Trujillo Ruybal (Obituary to be published in November Newsletter), Loren Farnsworth 

(Obituary to be published in November Newsletter).  These six Classmates are included in 

the 2020/2021 figures above.     

 
Terese Olsen Anderson 

Lifelong Bountiful resident, passed away Wednesday, May 

12, 2021 from complications following a fall.  She is survived 

by 5 children: Brent (Troy) of Lincoln, NE; Greg Janine) of 

Lacey, WA; Heidi Cottle (Mark) of Syracuse, UT; Kevin (Bekki) 

of North Salt Lake, UT and Tom (Melina) of Bountiful, UT, and 

14 grandchildren and 7 great grandchildren.  She was  

preceded in death by her husband Robin Anderson, and 

two grandchildren.   

 

Terese was born in 1938 to Terence and Aurelia (Brauer) Olsen.  Her father passed away 

shortly before her birth.  She attended BYU.  She worked as a court recorder in Farmington 

until she had children, at which time she became a fulltime homemaker and dedicated 

her time to raising them. 

 

She enjoyed sewing, knitting, and reading.  She spent many years as a volunteer in Cub 

Scouts, serving as a den leader and as a district committee member planning monthly 

round tables with her husband.  She was skilled at canning fruits and vegetables from the 

garden and numerous fruit trees that she and Robin planted. 

Funeral services were held on May 21, 2021 at the Bountiful South Stake building, 1250 

South Main Street in Bountiful. Interment at the Bountiful City Cemetery. 
 

(Sylvia’s Report Cont. On Page 3) 

Sylvia’s Report 
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!! (Sylvia’s Report Cont. From Page 2) 

Arleen Love & A.J. Lewallen 
A.J. and Arleen Love Lewallen left this world together after 63 

years of marriage. A.J. passed away on August 17, closely fol-

lowed by Arleen just 24 hours later on August 18. Their passing  

together is just one of many tender mercies experienced during 

their lives together.  A.J. was born April 14,1940 in El Centro, CA to 

Floyd Andrew Lewallen and Bertha Irene Dobbs. He was the  

second youngest child of nine children, and he was the youngest boy. His early years were 

spent in El Centro, where he earned a perfect attendance award through early high 

school.  At the age of 17, A.J. made his way to Utah where he met Arleen, the love of his 

life, while dragging Washington Boulevard in Ogden, UT. They were married on June 19, 

1958 in Layton, UT and moved to Nevada in 1960, where they became proud Las Vegas 

residents embarking on many adventures from their desert home.  In his early twenties, A.J. 

developed a love for construction—following his brothers Shelby and MC—and built a  

successful career in both residential and commercial building. He was a longtime member 

of the Carpenters Local 1977 Union in Las Vegas, and he worked on many projects 

throughout the area, including many hotels on the Las Vegas Strip. His career took him to 

various places beyond Las Vegas including Northern Utah, an air force base in Colorado 

Springs, a hotel in Alaska, and construction sites in California. He even built two homes that 

he and his family lived in. Arleen Love was born September 8, 1938 in Layton, UT, to George 

Hugh Love and Maud Webb James.  She was the youngest of seven children and enjoyed 

growing up on her parent's farm where she learned the value of hard work and getting an 

early start to her day. Throughout Arleen's life, she never strayed from the habit of getting 

to bed early and starting her day at the crack of dawn.  Arleen had a deep love for family 

and maintained close relationships with her extended family members always eager to 

hear about every achievement and special family events. A highlight in Arleen's life was 

meeting A.J. at the age of 19 and embarking on a lifetime of adventure by his side and 

proudly raising their growing family.  She was a homemaker, staying busy with four  

children: Joyce Lewallen (Lecia Johnson), Sandra (Matthew Southerland), Jerry Lee—

deceased 2016, and Bruce Jeffery (Kathleen Bolger—deceased 2013). She later worked in 

housekeeping at the King 8 Hotel with some of her best friends.  She sent her paychecks to 

her daughters at college.  She loved her family more than anything, and she was very 

proud of each of her children. A great moment of joy for A.J. and Arleen occurred when 

they were eternally sealed in the Mount Timpanogos Utah Temple on June 19, 2004, their 

46th wedding anniversary. They enjoyed many outdoor activities including time camping 

and fishing at Panguitch Lake and relaxing at their cabin near Lake Mead.  A special 

memory is of their cruise to Alaska with Joyce and Lecia.  They are survived by two of A.J.'s 

sisters, three children, eight grandchildren, and eight(soon be nine) great-

grandchildren.  As family, we are so very grateful for their lifetime of love and 

sacrifice. We also want to thank the many health care workers who compas-

sionately took care of our parents until their passing: Welbrook Rehabilitation, 

Southwest Medical Hospice Care, Summerfield Assisted Living, and Envision 

Home Health & Hospice.  A special thank you to Nate and Gwen. 

Their funeral service was conducted on September 3, 2021 in Las Vegas, NV. 

Internment at Bunkers Memory Gardens, Las Vegas, NV. 

Arleen Love & A.J. Lewallen  



 

 

Colorado Ed’s Desk 
dhsdart1956@gmail.com  

Larry Edwards 
703-371-6938 
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Boy how time flys when you are having fun.  I really enjoyed my trip to Utah, participating in 

our Class Luncheon and visiting with Classmates.  Then visiting with relatives and friends from 

Davis County to Millard County.  Had the unfortunate experience of losing one of my last 

two Uncles on the day of our luncheon.  During July, we buried my last Aunt, my father’s 

younger sister.  That leaves us with only one Uncle left, my father’s younger brother.  We 

hope and pray that he sticks around for awhile, when we lose him, my parent’s generation 

is gone.  We miss them all and think and talk about the good times we enjoyed with them.   

Everyone that participated in our Class Luncheon had a good time.  The Layton Golden 

Corral went out of their way to take care of us.  You can’t beat the price of the luncheon, 

everyone had their choice of their favorite food and dessert.  Dean and his staff  were  

wonderful hosts.  I would recommend that we return to the Layton Golden Corral next year 

(2022) the second Friday in September.  For planning, coordinating and conducting it is a 

snap, all we have to do is reserve a date and time then tell them how many participants to 

expect.  Then all you have to do is show up, pay at the door, then select your own food. 

I want to express a special thanks to Ila Bagnell Devereaux for the wonderful job she did on 

producing and displaying the Memorial Posters for all of our Wonderful Classmates that 

died during 2020 and 2021.  To all of our living Classmates please remember, “An ounce of 

prevention is worth a pound of cure” and “Take care of your body and your body will take 

care of you.”  I put an article on the “UroLift Procedure” on Page 6 because of a  

conversation I had at the luncheon, please take charge of the medical care you are  

receiving, don’t settle for anything but the best.                           Hugs & Love, Colorado Ed 

HELPING HANDS 
Please notify us about a fellow alumni or family member who is seriously ill, in a hospital,  

or care facility.  We need your help so we can extend our love for them.  Notify 

 Sylvia at sylvia.jutila@gmail.com or Larry at dhsdart1956@gmail.com.  

 

In school you’re taught a lesson and then given a test, 

In life you’re given a test that teaches you a lesson. 
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(Sylvia’s Report Cont. From Page 3)   
 Sandra Adams Smith 

Sandra Adams Smith of Kaysville, Utah, Age 83, passed away on  

August 22, 2021 surrounded by her family.  Sandra was born on April 

27, 1938 in Ogden, Utah to Joseph B Adams and Ruby Mitchell. 

Sandra went to Davis High School and then, with Scholarship in hand, 

went on to Brigham Young University.  Sandra worked for over thirty 

years in the medical field keeping financial records for Kaysville Medical Center.  Sandra’s  

later life passion was her involvement with the Madam Alexander Doll Company.  Her  

personal collection was beyond comparison.  She served on the board of directors as well as 

the Board’s President for three years.   

Sandra’s happy place was her cabin.  The most beautiful cabin tucked into the end of  

Christmas Meadows.  Since 1970 this cabin has been a labor of love for Sandra and Paul,  

expanded and remolded to become the one place on this earth that they spent so many 

happy days together. 

Sandra and Paul were married July 3, 1958.  They are truly soul mates.  For 63 years they have 

loved each other, raised a family, traveled the world, and loved and supported each other 

every day for all of those years. 

Sandra was preceded in death by her father Joe Adams, her two mothers Ruby Mitchell and 

Leah Adams, her granddaughter Savannah Smith and her brother Steven Adams. 

Sandra is survived by her husband Paul Smith, two children Roxanne Duennebeil, Scott Smith, 

and her grandkids Nicholas Smith, Skylar Smith, Madison Smith, Ryan Duennebeil, and Jace 

Duennebeil. 

Funeral Services were held Friday August 27, 2021 at Lindquist’s Layton Mortuary 1867 North 

Fairfield Road, Layton, UT.  Interment at Kaysville City Cemetery. 

Now for some positive news, I would like to share some photos from our Classmate Luncheon 

on September 10, 2021 - Enjoy. 

THE DART 

Sandra Adams Smith        
  



 

 

PAGE 6 THE DART VOLUME 08 ISSUE 04  

  
 Enlarged Prostate - (BPH)           

Gentlemen Classmates - Are you having trouble with an “Enlarged Prostate” - Benign Prostatic 

Hyperplasia (BPH).  There is something you can do about it, consider the UroLift Procedure.     

                                                           UroLift Procedure  
                                                     
                                    
 
 
    
 
         
 
 
 
 
 

   Step ! – Enlarged Prostrate                    Step 2 – Position UroLift                      Step 3 – Place top UroLift  
   Putting pressure on urethra                    Delivery Device                                     Implant on Prostate  
   restricting flow of urine.           

  

      Treatment with the UroLift® System is typically a one-time,  

      in- office solution that provides rapid relief and recovery of 

      BPH symptoms.  It can break the cycle of medications and  

      how they make a person feel, all without the risks of more  

      invasive surgery. The goal of the UroLift System treatment is to 

      relieve symptoms so you can get back to your life and  

      resume your daily activities. 

      The UroLift System treatment has demonstrated a significant  

    improvement in quality of life for patients compared to  

    medications.  The UroLift System is the only BPH procedure 

    shown not to cause new and lasting erectile or ejaculatory 

    dysfunction, while being a safe and effective treatment of  

    lower urinary tract symptoms due to BPH. 

Many men will experience an enlarged prostate in their  

lifetime.  By the time you reach the age of 60, you have a 50/50 chance of having an  

enlarged prostate. When you blow out 85 candles on the birthday cake, the likelihood  

increases to 90%.  You might be wondering, "If it’s so common, what’s the big deal about 

having BPH?  The prostate is about the size of a walnut and stays that way until age 40.  For 

a still unknown reason, the prostate experiences a second growth spurt and can grow to 

the size of an apricot or even a lemon.  When you take into account that the prostate 

gland is located just below the bladder at the site where the urethra connects, you can 

start to see how this can become a serious issue. The enlarged prostate begins to interfere 

with the urethra, the tube inside the penis that carries urine out of the body. The pressure 

can block the natural flow of urine causing irritation.  If left untreated, this condition can 

lead to symptoms such as increased urination, difficulty urinating, or more serious problems.  

Gentlemen, first you must practice, “An Ounce of Prevention is Worth a Pound of Cure.”  Get 

at least an annual checkup with a good Urologist.  In the Salt Lake area I would recommend 

Dr. Steven Gange, 4252 South Highland Drive, Suite 200.  Phone: 801-993-1800 (UroLift Expert). 
 

   Step 4 – Place lower UroLift  
     Implant on Prostate.  
     Pressure on urethra now  
     removed allowing better flow  
     of urine.    



 

 

 

    

 

Class Luncheon Photos 
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                                                        BAD HAIR DAY 

No one likes statistics, but here is an important accurate stastistic you can believe---------- 

        Statistics show that those who have the most Birthdays-----Live the Longest!!! 



 

 

   Richard Newcomb/AlumnAssociation Info 
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Richard Remine Newcomb, 83, passed away peacefully on  

Monday, July 26, 2021 in San Antonio, TX.  He was born on July 26, 

1938 in Livingston, MT to William Remine and Neva (Loder)  

Newcomb. 

Consummate patriarch, loving husband of over 51 years, and 

proud American.  Richard gave 50 years of service to the military 

including Army Special Forces where he served as a Green Beret 

in multiple tours of the Vietnam War, retirement as a well-decorated Lieutenant Colonel, 

and a twenty year civilian career with Fifth US Army Readiness & Mobilization. 

 

He is preceded by his devout wife Helen Newcomb, and is survived by his sons Richard 

Newcomb, Jr. (wife, Mary Newcomb) and William Newcomb (wife, Alison Newcomb) as 

well as grandchildren Richard Newcomb III, Rachel Newcomb, and Finley Newcomb. 

 

A Rosary and Mass were conducted on September 3, 2021 at St. Mark The Evangelist 

Catholic Church, San Antonio, TX.  Interment at Fort Sam Houston National Cemetery. 



 

 

 

                  TAPS 

MEMORIAM 

    

DHS 1956 Alumni          Died 

Terese Olsen Anderson   05/12/2021 

Arleen Love Lewallen      08/18/2021 

Sandra Adams Smith       08/22/2021 

Richard Newcomb            07/26/2021  

 
Alumni Family Members Died 

 A.J. Lewallen                    08/17/2021 

      Our heartfelt sympathy to the family of  

   those who have passed to their eternal rest.  

       May all those who grieve be comforted. 

            Note: As of  October 1, 2021 our  

        unofficial departed Dart count is 226. 

     We miss them all. 

 

                                                            “Class Tidbits” 
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          ************IMPORTANT NOTICE/INFORMATION************ 
Our Class of 1956 Dart Newsletter is now available on the Davis High School Website.  This 

will allow those classmates without an e-mail address and all other Davis High graduates  

access to the newsletter.  To get to the newsletter follow these instructions:  Davis High School 

Website--------------                           http://dhs.davis.k12.ut.us 

On the home page, click on “School Information”---then click on “About Us”---then click on 

“Alumni”---first entry on page is “Class of 1956”---click on “Bold” months---for the  

newsletter you want to see/read.  Please help us get this information out. 

 

“You don’t stop laughing because you age. 

You age because you stop laughing” 

Fellow Alumni--- 
It is an honor and privilege to put together 

this Class of 1956 “Davis Dart” newsletter.  

It is your newsletter, please provide me 

feedback and most important provide me 

alumni news, articles, photos, etc.  Update 

all of your classmates on your life after 

Dear Old Davis High School.  Don’t be 

bashful, be proud of what you have  

accomplished and share all these wonderful 

moments with your classmates. 

Please send your text input to both Sylvia 

and Larry. 

Send your photos and art work directly to 

Larry. 

Sylvia - sylvia.jutila@gmail.com 

Larry - dhsdart1956@gmail.com 

Thanks,                     

Larry Edwards 


